


Report of FOSM Project to Cut Brush around the Two Modern Picnic Shelters
at Doc Long Picnic Area on Wednesday, September 27, 2023

Sam Beard

On Wednesday, September 27, Karen Greif, Rene Archer, Cliff Giles, Eric Russell, and Sam Beard cut mostly elm brush around Doc Long Picnic Area Shelters A and B, along the fence on the left side of the entrance, and along the highway shoulder near the entrance. This area is now more open and attractive.

Eric Russell operated a chain saw, Sam used the large power brush cutter, Cliff operated the small power brush cutter, and Rene and Karen cut brush with long handle loppers. The volunteers also pruned the Rocky Mountain juniper, and a couple of Russian olive trees. Everyone helped carry the cut brush to about a half-dozen piles of slash near the fence and highway shoulder. We have requested that Chris Baca, Recreation Field Operations Manager, assign some SRD employee to collect the slash and decayed short shelter posts and take them to the transfer station. The other parts of the picnic area were checked, but no additional elm brush was found. 

At the end of the entrance fence, we found that vehicles had been driven into the area near Shelter B. It also appeared that vehicles had been driven into this area from the highway shoulder. We will probably extend the fence to stop vehicles going in that way, but I do not currently know how we can block the route from the highway shoulder to the shelter area.

Project photos are presented below.
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Eric is cutting brush with a chain saw, and Rene is putting the slash on a pile. Photo by Cliff Giles
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Karen is picking up cut brush. Photo by Cliff Giles
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In this photo of the large Russian olive tree, there is a large patch of elm brush to the left between the tree and the highway.
Photo by Sam Beard
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The elm brush has been cut and piled near the shoulder of the highway. The Russian olive tree has been pruned in order to
make the interesting trunks more visible. Photo by Sam Beard
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Sam using the large power brush cutter to cut some small elm trunks. Photo by Cliff Giles
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Rene and Sam pruning the Rocky Mountain juniper.
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View of the area beside the highway from Shelter B after the brush has been cut and the trees have been pruned. Photo by Sam Beard
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View of the area after the brush has been cut and the trees have been pruned. Photo by Sam Beard
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